To: Law Faculty

From: Frederick M. Hart

Re: Faculty Meeting to be Held Monday, September 11, 1972.

As far as I know, we will have only one item of business at the faculty meeting to be held on Monday, September 11: Dead Week.

Last year we had a week without classes immediately preceding examinations. Faculty members were permitted to "make-up" the missed classes in any way they wished. I would like the faculty to make a determination of whether we should continue to have a dead week on a "permanent" basis.

## There are several points that we might consider:

- 1. Because of examination schedules, and the general University schedule, it is likely that it will be inconvenient to have a full seven days without classes before examinations start on all occasions. This is particularly true during the spring semester.
- 2. As far as I can figure, there are no problems with the AALS or ABA accreditation requirements.
- 3. There are various ways in which classes missed during dead week can be made up: scheduling additional classes or adding five minutes to each hour were discussed last year.
- 4. It may be desirable to provide for optional "review" sessions during dead week.

During the current year the schedule of classes is as follows:

Fall: Classes commenced on August 28 and examinations will begin on Saturday, December 9. There are 15 weeks between these dates. There are three scheduled holidays, one each on Monday, Thursday, and Friday.

Spring: Classes will commence on January 22 and examinations will begin on May 9 (a Wednesday). There are 15 full weeks between these dates plus an additional Monday and Tuesday. There is one full week of vacation within this period, March 19 through March 25.

At the faculty meeting I should also like to discuss a proposed list of topics for discussion while we are at the Lawrence Ranch the weekend of September 22. I have been thinking about some or all of the following:

- 1. Clinical Law Program
- 2. Evaluation of teaching
- 3. Non-predictive factors in admissions
- 4. Curriculum objectives

UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting September II, 1972 3:30 p.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer; Professors Bingaman, Daniels, Deloria, Ellis, Goldberg,

MacPherson, Maxfield, Muir, Parnall, Romero, Teitelbaum,

Walden, R. Walker, and W. Walker

The meeting was presided over by Dean Hart and attention was given to the following matters:

1. Minutes of the meeting of August 28, 1972, were approved.

- 2. The following decisions were made concerning dead week:
  - a. It is to be continued.
  - b. The Dean will be empowered to determine the number of days in dead week and to make exceptions to the current dead week period.
  - c. The exact time for dead week will be set by the Dean, lasting from three to seven calendar days, and the period will be published in the law school bulletin.
  - d. The schedule for dead week during the spring semester of 1973 will be determined as soon as possible, but in any event by the end of the present semester.
- 3. Suggestions were made for topics to be discussed at the Lawrence Ranch meeting: Admissions; faculty evaluations (from material distributed by Professor Bingaman); future curriculum; explanation by Professors Daloria and O'Dowd of current programs under their direction; clinical education.
- 4. After discussion of the Ethics course as taught by Professor MacPherson, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp Secretary To: Law Faculty

From: Frederick M. Hart

Re: Paculty Meeting to be Held Monday, September 11, 1972.

As far as I know, we will have only one item of business at the faculty meeting to be held on Monday, September 11: Dead Week.

Last year we had a week without classes immediately preceding examinations. Faculty members were permitted to "make-up" the missed classes in any way they wished. I would like the faculty to make a determinetion of whether we should continue to have a dead week on a "permanent" basis.

There are several points that we might consider:

- 1. Because of examination schedules, and the general University schedule, it is likely that it will be inconvenient to have a full seven days without classes before examinations start on all occasions. This is particularly true during the spring semester.
- 2. As far as I can figure, there are no problems with the AALS or ARA accreditation requirements.
- Timre are various ways in which classes missed during dead week can be made up: scheduling additional classes or adding five minutes to each hour were discussed lest year.
- 4. It may be desirable to provide for optional "review" sessions during dead week.

During the current year the schedule of classes is as follows:

Fall: Classes commenced on August 28 and examinations will begin on Saturday, December 9. There are 15 weeks between those dates. There are three scheduled bolidays, one cach on Monday, Thursday, and Friday.

Spring: Classes will commence on January 22 and exeminations will begin on May 9 (a Wednesday). There are 15 full weeks between these dates plus an additional Monday and Tuesday. There is one full week of vacation within this period, March 19 through Merch 25.

At the faculty meeting I should also like to discuss a proposed list of topics for discussion while we are at the Lawrence Ranch the weekend of September 22. I have been thinking about some or all of the following:

- 1. Clinical Law Program
- 2. Evaluation of teaching
- 3. Non-predictive factors in Admissions
- 4. Curriculum objectives

5. MINORTY Recruitment of Students
6.) Grading ???

:kgn